
Kensington Conservation Commission 

September 13, 2022 

Members Present:  Pam Holland, Joan Skewes, Syd Goddard and Courtney Preneta 

Citizen attendee:  Zeke Schmois 

Call to Order:  7:30 p.m. 

 

1. No new business. 

 

2. The Commission reviewed the financials from the Hodges Trail race held during Old 

Home Day which was a great success. The approximate race profit is $1,617.00  The 

Commission voted to pay the timing company $1,057.56, the Kensington Police $240.00 

and refund to Courtney $843.82 out of the race proceeds.  The remaining funds to be 

deposited into the Conservation Fund Account.  

 

Thank you note to be written to all who contributed to the race.  

 

3. The Commission discussed the need to set up a Friends of the Conservation Commission 

Fund so it will be easier for people to make contributions to the fund.  Syd to check with 

NHACC on the process for setting up a funding mechanism.  

 

4. Haverhill Road Conservation easement, land formerly owned by the SAU. 

The current owners have indicated that they have been told that it would cost $20,000 in 

legal fees and paperwork for putting the land in conservation.  

 

5. Timber cut on Wild Pasture Road.  Pam to meet with building inspector to discuss issues 

with meeting town regulations.  The Commission discussed regulations governing soil 

disturbance, wetland buffers, soil erosion control measures.  

 

6. SELT will be walking Meeting House Hill to monitor easement on Thursday if anyone 

would like to attend.  

 

7. The Commission discussed file and document management within the Commission and 

town.   Discussed having file cabinets for own use in town hall.  

 

Meeting adjourned 9:00 p.m. 

 

 


